
 

 

Westerville Quilt Guild 

Volume 18, No 11 — November 2022 

We meet on the 4th Tuesday of each month, 6:30 pm Social Time, 7:00 p.m. Meeting, at St. Paul Lutheran Church, 4686 East Walnut Street, 
Westerville, OH 43081, Web Site: http://www.WestervilleQuiltGuild.com, E-mail: westervillequiltguild@gmail.com  

SOCIAL TIME – Meet and Greet – Arrive Early When You Can… 

Start gathering around 6:30. Greet friends & MEET new members. Members: This 
month make sure you find someone you would like to know better, a new member or 
guest, and introduce yourself. New Members/Guests: If you are a new member/guest, 
approach someone you don’t know and introduce yourself. Learn a little about the other 
person and share a bit about yourself! We are a friendly bunch! 

November 29, 2022 — 6:30 pm 
Jeff Bretthauer, Becky Lance, Janice Baer —  

Presidents-of-the-Month 

Holiday Potluck 
We will have BBQ Pulled Chicken and Pork with rolls for the main course. 
At the October meeting sign up sheets went around and everyone signed 
up to bring either a dessert or a side dish! (if you forgot which one you 
signed up for...contact Janice Baer!) Water will be provided, if you prefer 
something else to drink, then bring it along. We will also have a fun game 
for everyone to enjoy! 

************************************************************************************ 

Thank You for Your Service Challenge...the Binghamton News featured the Honor Flight quilt 
presentation. Here are some of their photos. 

 

NEWS 
November 29th 

is 

National 

Chocolates 

Day! 

Dues will be collected in January — still $20! 
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Fun With Fabric 2022 

Mystery Challenge – Round 
Robin Riddle 

Final Due: November 29, 2022 

Reveal for 2022 Round Robin Rid-
dle Quilts at the November 29th 

meeting. Bring your projects (in whatever 
state of completion) to share your creativity. 
It will be fun to see how everyone has inter-
preted the clues. (Small surprises for all par-
ticipants.) 

Queen Bee Block Party 

Beth Gabel (Due November) 

Preview for 2023: 
Short Story Mystery Quilt: this one is 
quick and easy. There are many layout options 
and it is easy to expand the size if you want 
something larger than the 48”x48” mystery 
pattern. 

Monthly block challenge. We will assign a 
block, size, and color theme each month. 
Once we have accumulated some blocks there 
will be sew-ins scheduled to turn the blocks 
into quilt tops for Flying Horse Farms. 

Horsing Around Charity Quilt Challenge – 
make a quilt and/or a pillowcase for Flying 
Horse Farms. Requirements will be given out 
at the January meeting and we hope to have 
kits available. 

UFO Challenge. For every UFO completed 
and shown at WQG Meetings, you will get an 
entry ticket for a quarterly drawing for a 
“major award”. Drawings will be held in 
March, June, September and Nov/Dec. 

Pin Up Girls Challenge. We all have collected 
enamel pins from quilt shows, vendors, guilds, 
etc. This challenge is to get those pins out of 
the drawer of your sewing cabinet and put 
them on display. This could be a garment (hat 
or sash), a wall hanging, a tote, etc. 

Service Committee  

Don’t forget we are collecting 
Bar Soap for W.A.R.M! 

 
Please bring any bar soap you have to the 
November meeting.  

Also, bring any donations to Maryhaven to 
the November meeting. Their Wish List is on 
the last page! 

Hobbs Charity Batting Program 

Please save UPC labels from Hobbs Batting 
so we can join the Hobbs Charity Batting 
Program (https://www.hobbsbatting.com/
resources/for-quilters/giving-back/). We 
hope to get enough labels to provide batting 
for the Flying Horse Farm quilts. 

The Hobbs Charity Batting Program provides 
batting at discounted prices: 

The 80/20 Cotton/Poly Blend is on a 96” x 
30 yd. roll and is priced at $92.35 +shipping 

The 100% Polyester batting is on a 96” x 30 
yd. roll and is priced at $32.73 +shipping 

Each form submitted requires 5 UPC labels 
from packages of Hobbs batting. Guilds are 
encouraged to have members save all of 
their Hobbs packaged product labels and 
submit them to the guild chair to enable the 
guild to more quickly ‘earn’ discounted bat-
ting. 

We can submit a request for 2 rolls (10 upc 
codes) with one form. 

Ohio Quilts Grant 

A grant request has been 
presented to Ohio Quilts. If 
we receive the grant (up to 
$500), we will use the money 

for batting, backing, quilting services or 
rental space for the Flying Horse Farms quilt 
project. The grant will also cover materials 
for pillowcases. Shannon Bartlett submitted 
the grant proposal and any money received 
will be handled and tracked through the guild 
treasurer/account. 



 

 

2023 Program Sneak Peek 

January - Linda Kemp "Mini Quilts" - Judy 
O’Shaughnessy & Ida Dillard - (Tentative, 
subject to scheduling) 

February - Quilt Labels - Corrine Vititoe & 
Shannon Bartlett 

March - OPEN 

April - OPEN 

May - Rebecca Burdock, a local pattern and 
fabric designer - Judy O’Shaughnessy - 
(Tentative, subject to scheduling) 

June - Annual Picnic - DeeAnn Haworth 

July - Stripology Rulers - Connie Gelfer 

August - OPEN 

September - OPEN 

October - OPEN 

November 28th - Holiday Party - OPEN  

 Note this is the 4th Tuesday AND after 
Thanksgiving 
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Westerville Quilt Guild 

Sunshine Committee 

If you know of a member who is 
sick, has had surgery, or has had a death in the 

family, please contact Christina Sidebottom 
who will send a card. 

Fat Quarter Raffle 2022 
November Christmas 

Ok, now your Fat Quarters can be of any of 
these. Let’s see what you come up with! 

Westerville Quilt Guild Pens For 
Sale! $1 each 

 
We now have pens available for 
purchase in assorted colors, per-
sonalized for our guild. Each one 
has a soft stylus for touchscreen 
assistance. 

These are great for friends, fami-
ly and for passing out to those really nice 
quilters you meet at a quilt shop and might 
want to invite to a meeting! Get one or two 
for yourself, too. 

Check out our "honor" display at our next 
meeting. Questions? Contact Sue Meek. Now is the time to prepare 

for 2023!  Please think about 
what you would like to do for 
your guild next year.  

 There will be committee sig-
nup sheets for you to signup for a commit-
tee.   There will also be a list out to sign up 
to be President of the Month. You can be 
president of the month alone or several of 
you can share the title for a month (for ex-
ample our picnic or holiday months typically 
have several presidents of the month).   

The November basket is   
Colors of the Season.  
Christmas screams red and 
green! This month’s basket will 
include items to make your spir-
it bright. The drawing will be at 

the end of the meeting. Tickets are $1 or 6 
for $5. 



 

 

Newsletter Information 
Newsletter submissions should be sent as an attachment or typed in the body of an email to the following email address: 
westervillequiltguild@gmail.com. The “publication” date for the Newsletter will be the 3rd Tuesday of the month. All items 
submitted to the Newsletter need to be in by the 2nd Tuesday of the month. If you have any questions or suggestions, con-
tact Lisa Smith, WQG Newsletter Editor. 

2023 Committees 

Executive Committee 
Jeff Bretthauer 
Beth Gabel 
Connie Gelfer 
Ruthie Hoover 
Becky Lance 
Sue Meek (also Treasurer) 
Treasurer, Newsletter & Website/Social Media 

Hospitality: 
Ruthie Hoover 
JoAnne Guthrie 
Exie Lundquist 
DeeAnn Haworth 

Fun with Fabric: 
Shannon Bartlett 
Lisa Smith 

Keeper of the WQG Quilts & Scrapbooks: 
Susan Edwards 

Membership: 
Janice Baer 
Karen Heath 

Newsletter/Website/Social Media: 
Lisa Smith 
Janice Baer 
Judy Theil 

Publicity: 
Sue Meek 

Monthly Opportunity Basket: 
Shannon Bartlett 

Service Committee: 
Jeff Bretthauer 
Judy Theil 

Sunshine Committee: 
Christina Sidebottom 

Workshops/Retreats/Trips: 
NO ONE  

Fat Quarter Raffle 
Jeff Bretthauer??? 

Take Down or Put Away Things 
Christina Sidebottom 

Maryhaven Holiday Wish List 

Please bring any items you can to the November 
meeting. 

Clothing and Gift Items Needed 2022 

Holiday Gifts for Women 
Scarves and gloves 
Fun socks 
Slippers 
Stretch leggings 
Chap stick 
Nail polish 
Shampoo (no conditioner) 
Adult coloring books and colored pencils 
Small sample size soaps 
Deodorant 

 
Holiday Gifts for Men 
Scarves and gloves 
Socks 
Sweatshirts ( all sizes ) 
Men’s toiletries 
Tooth paste, tooth brushes 
Men’s Deodorant 
Men’s shampoo 
Chapstick 
Paper back work or number games 
 
Winter Clothing Drive 
All used clothing must be clean and only gently 
used. Our clients wear casual daytime clothing. 
 
Women 
Coats, jackets and heavy sweaters 
Jeans 
Stretch leggings 
Handbags 
Sweatshirts 
Daytime shoes 
$15 Gift Cards for Kroger or Walmart 
 
Men 
Coats, jackets and heavy sweaters 
Sweatshirts 
Shoes 

If you signed up for a committee and your 
name is not on the list, please let Janice Baer 
or Lisa Smith know. Thank you! 
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